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 WARD DECISION OFFICER CONTACT 
    

3  Cabinet Member for Traffic and Transportation decision meeting - 24 July 2014 

Councillor Ken Ellcome made the following decisions: 

 Central Southsea residents' parking schemes: MB zone and MC zone. Councillor 
Ellcome considered all comments made and in particular issues raised in the Cabinet 
report of November 2013. He agreed to implement an experimental traffic regulation order 
to suspend both the MB and MC zone parking restrictions with effect from 1 September 
2014. 

 Southsea Town Centre Improvements: Osborne/Palmerston Road. Councillor Ellcome 
approved the commencement of works in Osborne Road, considered all the options 
presented to him in the officers report and agreed to take forward Option 2 for Palmerston 
Road, in consultation with the Portsmouth Disability Forum and the City Centre Manager, 
and that relevant TROs associated with this option be implemented. 

 Henderson Road Proposed Traffic Calming Scheme. Councillor Ellcome agreed that a 
hybrid safety scheme be drawn up to improve traffic calming in Henderson Road, in 
consultation with the ward councillors and local residents. He also agreed to relocate the 
existing 20mph signage. 
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